Action items from Rate of Return workshops 25 and 26 February 2013

1. Energy Networks Association and Australian Pipelines Industry Association to construct a short paper articulating the approach they propose should be employed by the AER in determining the rate of return. The paper is to explain the points where they consider the AER will exercise its regulatory judgement. The paper will identify the scope of the task to be undertaken in the guideline and the elements to be addressed in each determination (recognising that the guidelines are to be reviewed every three years). The paper may include a flow chart or decision tree to illustrate the proposed process. The paper is to identify any differences in proposed approach between the ENA and APIA.

2. AER staff to circulate a table that compares key elements in the principles proposed by the AER, ERA, ENA and APIA. This table would incorporate revised principles proposed to be adopted by AER and ERA staff reflecting on submitters’ comments. The paper will also explain AER staff views on how the principles may be used by the AER in exercising its judgement in a manner that meets the national electricity and gas objectives.
3. It would be useful to have a paper prepared that assesses the risks faced by regulated network service providers in the context of the regulatory regime. This paper would be useful for helping to identify the relevant elements of the benchmark as well as specific aspects of the rate of return. The paper should identify those risks that require compensation via the the cost of capital. AER staff propose to develop a terms of reference for this task. AER staff will consult with working group stakeholders, including consumer representatives on the terms of reference. 

4. The advantages and shortcomings of the various cost of equity models are to be explored in a collective fashion, potentially informally between networks, consumer groups and AER staff. Timing for this is to be developed at a later stage.
5. AER staff to circulate Ofgem’s approach to financeability and rate of return on regulatory equity (RoRE). In addition, links to Ofgem key documents that reference financeability and RoRE to be provided to workshop attendees.

6. Explore meeting with banks, other relevant financial organisations and corporate treasuries to discuss efficient financing strategies. Timing of meetings to be determined.
7. Queensland Treasury Corporation to set out a short explanation of each cost of debt approach mentioned in the workshop (and reflected in the NER), being the “on the day” approach, “portfolio” approach and “hybrid” approach. 

8. Network service providers to meet consumer representatives to explain how the concept of net present value = 0 criteria can apply to each method for estimating the cost of debt. AER staff to be invited to meetings. Further, network service providers to assist consumer groups understand the incentives for selecting between the various cost of debt methods. AER staff also keen to be involved in these discussions too.
9. ENA to outline what factors (quantitative and qualitative) would be used by service providers in deciding which cost of debt approach would be selected by them if the first instance.
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